May 31st, 2009
Hi 
Not that much to write about. The final of the Super 14 was held last night in Pretoria between a SA side and a NZ side. The SA side won easily. The Crusaders were eliminated in the semi-finals last weekend, but they did well to end up fourth after languishing way down at about position 10 at one stage. Next year, the tournament will become the Super 15, with one more Australian team being included. However, many think Australia does not have enough good players and that the extra team will take players from existing teams thus diluting them. The final round of the IRB 7s is being held this weekend in Edinburgh. The penultimate round was in London last weekend when SA beat NZ in the Cup final. 
Last week I went to the hospital for an ENT check up. Saw the fourth doctor in four visits! He was the senior doctor in the section and I must say I did not like his attitude, as he was rather pompous and did not appear to be interested in what I had to say. (I know he was the senior doctor because at one stage he told me so!) He wanted to discharge me but as I still have some slight tinnitus, I suggested one more visit, so will go in six months. 
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The numbers of swine flu victims in HK is gradually increasing. I think the number is now about 11. Also, the first school in HK has been closed for a week because one of the students, who had returned from the US, brought the flu back with her. Most of the HK cases have been imported from the US. Did you hear about the cruise ship that has been spreading the disease in Australia through passengers that embarked at different ports? Steps have now been taken to quarantine the ship. 
Last Friday was the anniversary of the first (known) successful ascent of Mt Everest, which was in 1953. 
Just heard on the news that Susan Boyle, the singer from Scotland, came second in the ‘Britain’s got Talent’ contest. She sang the same song that she sang in the first round that brought all that attention to her. 
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Again saw on TV, the annual cheese rolling races in England. Now, people come from all over the world to take part. It was mentioned that the cheese can get up to 100 (?80) km/h and looking at some of the competitors, they were not far behind that speed! (This paragraph is the same as in last year’s letter.)
[image: image4.jpg]


This coming Thursday is the anniversary of the June 4th 1989 massacre in Beijing. There will be the annual candlelight vigil in HK, which is the only city in China to commemorate the event. More people may attend this year following the Chief Executive’s recent comments that because China is now so much better off economically, we should forget the events of 1989. 
That seems to be it for now.
Cheers
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